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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2013-488
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member Yarborough
Date of Introduction: July 23, 2013
Committee(s) of Reference: R, F, RCD
Date of Analysis: July 25, 2013
Type of Action: Authorizing joint project agreement between City and School Board; appropriation; invocation of permitted exception to Procurement Code; approving reimbursement of costs 
Bill Summary: The bill authorizes the execution of a Joint Project Agreement between the City and the Duval County School Board for the construction of a new walking track and related improvements at Parkwood Heights Elementary School.  The bill appropriates $13,000 from the Council District 1 Autumn Bond Fund to the project and invokes the exception provided for in Section 126.107(g) of the Procurement Code to allow the Council to direct the award of construction management services for the project to the School Board and the Parkwood Heights PTA without a competitive bidding process. 
Background Information: The City, the School Board and the principal of Parkwood Heights Elementary School have entered into a Memorandum of Understanding regarding general public use of a 3-lane asphalt walking track to be constructed on the school campus.  Council Member Yarborough will contribute $13,000 from his district Autumn Bond fund toward the estimated $16,000 construction cost and the general public will have access to the track from 6 to 9 p.m. on weekdays and all day Saturday and Sunday.  The School Board and the Parkwood Heights PTA will contract for the construction of the track and the City will reimburse up to $13,000 of the cost as provided under the terms of the Memorandum of Understanding.
Policy Impact Area: Public facility improvements; joint public/school use of school facilities
Fiscal Impact: Council Member Yarborough is allocating $13,000 of his District 1 Autumn Bond Fund to the project.
Analyst: Clements
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